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October 2011 NEWS

Greg Shands & Andy Shands Win the OPC  
Hawg Hawlers Tournament At Lake of the Ozarks

Greg Shands and Andy Shands won our last tournament of the year held October 
1st and 2nd out of Runaway II Resort.  Their fish were caught on flukes, spinnerbaits 
and crankbaits. They weighed in ten fish for a total weight of 15.88 pounds, includ-
ing Greg’s 3.82 pound big bass winner of the weekend. First place payout was $236. 
Congratulation Greg and Andy!

                                   First Place

                                            

         

         Andy Shands & Greg Shands, 10 fish, 15.88 pounds, $236

The end of another successful Hawg Hawlers Bass Club sea-
son. See all of the 2011 final results starting on page five.

Written by Pam Wakim



Terry Stanek & Lori Stanek took third place 
throwing brush hogs, rouges & crankbaits. They 
weighed in eight fish for a total weight of 12.48 pounds. 
The third place payout was $134. 

Third Place

               

	      	     				  

					   

             Terry Stanek& Lori Stanek

            8 fish, 12.48 pounds, $134

Rich Shaw & Jason Shaw won second place. 
They were throwing a jig & pig and flukes. They 
weighed eight fish for a total of 14.78 pounds. Second 
place paid $186. 

Second Place

               

	      	     				  

Jason Shaw & Rich Shaw

8 fish, 14.78 pounds, $186

NEWS

  The Saturday Big Bass winner was Greg Shands’ 
3.82 pounder caught on a white fluke. Payout $51.

Saturday Big Bass

               

	      	     				  

					   

Greg Shands, 3.82 pounds

The Sunday Big Bass winner was Mike Parmenti-
er’s 3.69 pounder caught on wave worm. Payout $51.

Sunday Big Bass

               

	      	     				  

					   

Mike Parmentier, 3.69 pounds
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                              www.hawghawlers.com & look for us on Facebook



Lake of the Ozarks Tournament
This past weekend Hawg Hawlers Bass Club enjoyed another beautiful weekend 

of fishing at Lake of the Ozarks. Prefishing on Friday definitely produced the most 
keepers but there were still some nice fish brought in on our during our tournament 
hours. The temperatures cooled down into the 30’s overnight and went up into the 
70’s in the afternoon. The lake was about two and a half feet under normal pool and 
the water was clear to lightly stained with water temperatures around sixty nine de-
grees. Seventeen boats and thirty four anglers weighed in a total of sixty eight bass.   

OPC (Outdoor Performance Center) has been one of our major supporters for a 
few years now so we were really excited when owners Dennis Petty, Sr. and Dennis 
Petty, Jr. decided to fish this tournament with us. Not only have they made another 
generous donation for our 2011 Awards Dinner but they also brought some give-
aways to our OPC Hawg Hawlers tournament. Each participant in the tournament 
received an OPC hat, T-shirt and key chain float. Thanks OPC!

Saturday night Hawg Hawlers Bass Club held a chili dinner for members partici-
pating in the tournament at Runaway II. We had plenty of chili, hotdogs and chips. 
Ron Miller, Lori Stanek, Mike Jankowski and Pam Wakim all cooked up some 
tasty chili for the event. Once again our supporter Runaway II Resort offered us the 
use of their  restaurant for our chili dinner. Thanks Wayne! The food and time with 
friends was enjoyed by all.

On another note there was one funny and two not so funny incidents at the tour-
nament. Chris Himstedt blew his big engine (the second one this year) and Terry 
Stanek got the old treble hook in the thumb experience. Now these were NOT 
funny. But on Saturday during the tournament when Pam Wakim took her first 
fall out of the boat - now that was funny! It was the topic of MANY jokes over the 
course of the weekend. Thanks Bob for fishing me out of the lake! 

While we were at the lake treasurer Dan Durbin had lots of members sign up for 
the 2011Awards Dinner. All members that have fished a minimum of 2 tournaments 
during the year are eligible to attend free of charge and will receive a great attendance 
prize. All members, family and friends are welcome. For guests and members who 
fished less than two tournaments the cost of dinner is $10 each.

The evening includes a catered dinner, presentation of awards, attendance prizes 
and a raffle Drawing.  RSVP must be in by 10/12/11! The dinner is October 
23, 12:00 noon - 4:00 pm at Andre’s located at 4254 Telegraph Road. You will find 
a RSVP form on the last page of this newsletter. The form includes mailing instruc-
tions. You don’t want to miss it! 

 
Pam Wakim - 4.70 lbs 

Prefishing - DARN!

 
Bob Treadway - 3.36 lbs

Jason Shaw - 3.20 lbs



Big Bass of the Weekend was Greg Shands’ 3.82 pounder which also won 
the $85 side pot. It was caught on a white fluke.

Fourth Place Ken Jones & Jacob Jones had seven fish for a total of 11.90 
pounds. Fourth place payout was $94.

Fifth Place Mike Jankowski & David Jankowski had five fish for a total of 
11.14 pounds. Fourth place payout was $64.

Bob Treadway had the runner up big bass on Saturday weighing 3.36 pounds. It 
was caught on a crankbait.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNERS!

Hawg Hawlers Bass Club would like to thank Runaway II Resort for their 
hospitality and the use of their restaurant for our chili dinner on Saturday night. 
Wayne was the great! We highly recommend Runaway II Resort to anyone 
planning a trip to Lake of the Ozarks.

Thanks to our Hawg Hawlers officers for putting together the chili dinner. It’s 
always great to gather together as a club and enjoy good food & friends. Thank you 
Ron, Lori, Mike and Pam for bringing the chili.

I want to give my personal thanks to Bob, Terry and Lori. Thank you for 
helping me out on the lake when I fell in!

Thank you Scott Hasty, Bryan Slaughter, Pam Wakim and Bob Tread-
way for volunteering your time and serving as tournament directors. We really ap-
preciate it.

Thanks again to OPC for supporting us with their donations every year. We re-
ally appreciate everything you do for our club. We enjoyed meeting and fishing with 
Dennis Petty, Jr. and Dennis Petty, Sr. from OPC!

Thank you Hawg Hawlers for participating in the OPC Hawg Hawlers tourna-
ment. We hope you enjoyed the 2011 tournament season and look forward to seeing 
you all at the 20111 Awards Dinner!

                                                            

We want to welcome new members: Michael Stagoski, Dennis Petty, Sr.  
and Dennis Petty, Sr. Thanks for joining Hawg Hawlers Bass Club. 

Mike Jankowski

Dean Sullivan

Pam Wakim



                                 2011 Angler Of The Year Greg Shands

2011 Top Ten Anglers  Congratulations to the Top Ten Anglers.

2011 Big Bass Of The Year Michael Parmentier, Jr.

2011 Top Ten Big Bass   Congratulations to the Top Ten Big Bass!

Congratulations to Greg Shands our 2011 Angler of the Year! This year 
Greg racked up the highest number of creel points in Hawg Hawlers Bass 
Club history! He brought in a total of fifty five bass to the scales. Greg placed 
in seven of our nine tournaments - four first place wins, a second, third and 
fourth. He won tournament big bass four times - 5.33, 4.48, 4.07 and 3.82.

Congratulations to Michael Parmentier, Jr. winner of the 2011 Big Bass 
of the Year award! Michael’s Big Bass weighed 6.63 pounds. He caught 
his Big Bass on April 10th at the Lake of the Ozarks tournament. This 
year Michael weighed in a total of twenty eight bass. He placed in five of 
our nine tournaments - one first place win, three second place wins and a 
third place win. When you include Michaels Big Bass win he has a total 
of 137 points which puts him in eighth place as a 2011 Top Ten Angler.






